Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

Welcome new and old to the new school year! We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Ferguson back to Year 5/6 and also to let you know that Mrs Adams, who has worked at Fourlanesend before, will be our new TA.  

We are starting with a new whole school topic ‘What did the Victorians do for us?’ If your child has any resources they think will be useful and you are happy for them to come in, please make sure that they are named.
On the back you will find information on what will be studied within the individual subjects. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

English homework will be linked to the spelling and given out on a Tuesday and will be due in the following Monday when a spelling test will be given. Maths homework is given on a Friday and needs to be handed in the following Thursday. This will include work on times tables as all children need to be fluent in these as well as their corresponding division facts. On occasion times tables tests will be undertaken. All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. Whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. 
Regular attendance is vital to your child’s education; it is closely monitored and referred to Educational Welfare if necessary.

Yours sincerely,   

Fran Ferguson and Jo Dennehy

Class teachers

	English

We will be looking at Amazing Inventions; reading an interactive eBook, identifying key facts and then sorting and classifying the information. We will be participating in a class debate, presenting arguments for and against the internet. We will design an invention for the future and plan and write an article.
	Maths
We will be looking at place value up to 8 digits and 3- place decimals, as well as multiplying and dividing by 10, 100 and 1000. We will be developing mental and written addition and subtraction methods with decimal numbers. We will be investigating properties of shape including angles and learning the vocabulary and identification of multiples, primes and factors.  We will round numbers to the nearest decimal place and whole number as well as adding numbers with up to two decimal places in the context of money. MB
	Physical Education

Real PE: core skills to support individual fitness and competitive game playing.  The children will practise and develop their abilities in movement, balance and hand/foot/eye co-ordination, individually and in group games.

Invasion games: we will be learning the key skills of teamwork, attacking and defending, evasion, passing, keeping possession and scoring in the invasion game tag rugby, hoping to demonstrate these skills in inter-school matches.  MB

	History

Through our whole school topic is ‘What did the Victorians do for us?’, we will focus on late 19th century social history in Britain and how those changes impact on us today.  Focusses will include education (culminating in a Victorian school week at Fourlanesend) leisure and the legal system, as well as other child-led investigations. 
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	RE
We will be learning about the culture and main beliefs of the religion of Islam as we develop our understanding of what it means to be a Muslim in our modern world and how this has changed in recent history.  We will look at the links between belief and practice in this religion, as well as find answers to questions that we have. We will also have an interactive workshop with a visiting speaker. MB SMSC


	
	PSHE

We will be looking to develop a range of social, emotional and behavioural skills through focussing particularly on helping us to get along with other people, including; making and sustaining friendships; resolving conflicts; communicating effectively; understanding ourselves and taking responsibility for what we do; making wise choices and learning to the best of our abilities. MB SMSC
	

	Science 

Our topic is electricity. We will be looking at scientific evidence that has been used to support ideas, using recognised symbols in circuit diagrams and investigating the variation in how components function within a circuit including the brightness of bulbs.

	French
We will be learning how to describe our local environment in short sentences, in both writing and conversation. We will learn to listen attentively to conversations in order to identify words we know. We will also be looking at and making comparisons with the life and culture of someone in another country. SMSC

	Music

We will learn to perform together using instruments and voices, understanding what contributes to a good performance. This will prepare us for our whole school production at the end of the Autumn term. SMSC

	Art

We will look at artwork relating to illustrations and imaginative drawing (Focus on artist John Tenniel, who illustrated ‘Alice in Wonderland’ and was knighted by Queen Victoria in 1893) and how we can create our own version developing skills and understanding. Using formal elements of line/tone/shade/form. SMSC


